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Our cliairs continue to be used by many privately - with a small 
up-keep donation of 15 cents a chair, and by many organizations which 
include the schools, Lions Club, Garden Club, churches, LVIS, Boy's Harbor, etc. Wedding, baby and birthday showers are scheduled as they 
come up during the year, - along with other activities as the need 
arises.
In the summers - mornings - our complete premises have been used 
by the East Hampton Boy's Club for over 35 years. This past summer 
the East Hampton Town Recreation Organization used our gym and grounds 
in a summer program for children.
Future scheduled time is arranged as the occasion allows.
This concludes my report which is a duplicate of a listing given to 
Mrs, Malcolm Aldrich, This - with a letter - was read by Mrs,
Aldrich to members of the LVIS ( finance committee) which she heads 
at this time; Its purpese being to promote a fuller understanding of 
the Neighborhood House for the LVIS,

Out of 26 children - six return in October for the year ahi 
I would like to propose that we again increase the Nursery «jlcioo 
donation.
Two events have been held here since the change in our policy. In 
April a buffet dinner party bringing in $100,00 ; In May a wedding 
reception for Roger Carras' daughter, Mr, Carras gave us a check 
for $175,00,
The Democratic Club has been meeting here, and has reserved time in 
August to continue to do so,
I am hopeful that we will see the accomplishment of our new porch 
during the month of September when the house is closed.

Insert above

Alice E, Tuinbffr 
Resident Directress 
Neighborhood House

Respectfully yours


